Minutes - AOF Board Meeting, July 8, 2025

Mynga, Roger, Pam, Dave, Fran, Ruth, Ken, and Don Knutson attended the meeting. Pam called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.
1. Reviewed May 2025 meeting minutes and approved them.
2. Treasurer’s report (Ken): As of June 30, 2025, the General Fund balance is $12881.01.Donations were up (due to the Big Day of Giving), and dues coming in were healthy. Outgo included the usual room rent, speaker honorarium, and the tabling fee for Sac Pride day. Also we transferred $7K from the bank account to the Money Market account, but that was a wash. Membership is up at 65. Ken will change the financial report subheading from “General Meeting” to “AOF Monthly Event.” 
3. AOF event dates for 2025 (mostly the 4th Sunday) (*= open)

· Jul 27: Stewart Thompson: Ranked Choice Voting: How It Works

· Aug 24: American River Trees
· Sep 28: Annual Potluck Picnic in the Park at Westwood Park, Citrus Heights.

· Oct 26: Americans Against Gun Violence
· Nov 23: Dana Nuccitelli -  Doom, Gloom, and Energy Boom (Thanks, Mynga!)
· Dec 14: Human Light/Solstice Party, co-sponsored by AOF, SA, RC, and Freethought Day 

4. AOF website upgrades – We discussed items we think need improvement, deletion, etc. Pam testing a number of links on the website during the meeting, and Ruth took down a list of links that are broken or obsolete. After the meeting, Dave sent Ruth a list of broken or obsolete links, etc. Thanks, Dave! Ruth will merge the two lists and send it to board members. Ken will make a list of technical issues that need to be addressed and send it to Dave. Then Dave H. will work with David Diskin on getting a cost estimate from a reputable web designer.
5. Status (Roger): AOF button design – still pending – Roger was to send proposed changes to Ken for review and mock-up.

6. Report on Sac Pride Festival (Roger, Fran, Pam) – Roger reported “It was a blast!”
· Prep for 20,000 attendees over 2 days.  AOF was not prepared this year.

· Kudos to Ken & Roger for soliciting volunteers (3).

· Red tablecloth for tabling with our table runner – Ken will reimburse Roger $29 at the Monthly Event on 7/27.
· Vendors completed surveys about fellow vendors. AOF table received compliments on the Freethought event sheet that Pam made. Good job!

7. Discuss (Pam): AOF refrigerator magnets look like business cards – We discussed and agreed that an oval or parallelogram magnet might be good. After the meeting, Ken ordered and received a small supply of round AOF magnets from Sticker Mule. They look good.
8. Discuss (Pam):  AOF colors?  According to David Diskin, people perceive AOF’s colors to be black & red like our logo. We discussed and decided our colors are black, red, and sky blue.
9. Report from Roger:  Letter from Andrew Lutes – Roger shared a very nice letter that he wrote to Mr. Lutes in response.
10. Open discussion
· Ken received confirmation from DWS - transfer of $7000 into an interest bearing account. 

· Dave reported that Reason Center (RC) will probably renew their lease. RC has put in a work order for two exit signs. 
· Renaissance Society Fall Catalog will be released on Monday, August fourth. Please review it for possible speakers we may want to contact. Ruth will send a link to board members on August fourth.
11. Next meeting is scheduled for September 9, 2025
 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:16 p.m.
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